Mr. James I. Adams
Assistant Director
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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW
Washington, DC 20260

June 22, 1983

Maintenance Division
American Postal Workers

Union, AFL-CIO
817 - 14th Street,

N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20005-3399

Dear Mr. Adams:

Re: D. Hadlock
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On June 6, 1983, we met to discuss the above-captioned
grievance at the fourth step of our contractual grievance

procedure.

The matters presented by you as well as the applicable
contractual provisions have been reviewed and given careful

consideration.

The question in this grievance is whether management violated
the National Agreement by not notifying the grievant by the

preceding Wednesday of a schedule change.

A second question

raised is whether a five-day assignment that includes a
holiday can be classified as a continuous period of five days
as set forth in Handbook EL-401.

A review of the information provided established that the
grievant, a relief and replacement maintenance control clerk,

was notified as required.

He was notified verbally and in

writing well in advance of the time prescribed for such
notification, which is by the last working day prior to the

schedule change.

It is our position that notwithstanding the insertion of a
holiday, the assignment in question was for a continuous
period of five days.



